
Read full novel here https://myfinder.live/

The Charismatic Charlie Wade Chapter
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And Xiaofen switched the camera back to the front, and the two appeared
together in the video.

Charlie hurriedly waved respectfully, “Hello, Auntie Li!”

Auntie Li said happily: “Charlie, you have come to America? When did you
arrive?”

Charlie said with a smile, “Auntie Li, we just arrived at the hotel and our
luggage hasn’t been put down yet.”

Saying that, Charlie asked, “Auntie Li, where are you coming back from?”

Auntie Li smiled and said, “I just came back from the daycare class, I have
nothing to do,”

“So I often go to help the young people in Chinatown to take care of the
children.”

Charlie nodded and said, “I heard Xiaofen say last time, how is your life
there?”

“Yes, it’s good!” Auntie Li said with a smile, “Our usual activity area is in
Chinatown,”

“And the place where we live is also a Chinese community, except for the
climate environment is different,”
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“Other than that, it feels similar to being in China.”

At this time, Claire came out from the inner room and curiously asked, “Honey,
who are you videoing with?”

Charlie hurriedly waved at her, “Claire, come and say hello to Auntie Li!”

When she heard that Charlie was videoing with Auntie Li, she hurriedly ran
over and came up to him,

Waving happily at the video, “Auntie Li! Little Fen! Hello!”

Auntie Li said with a smile: “Claire, you are still so beautiful! When are you
and Charlie planning to have a baby?”

“I’m still waiting to come back to China to drink your child’s full moon wine!”

Claire’s pretty face blushed and said shyly, “Aunt Li, we …… we don’t plan to
have a child for the time being ……….”

Auntie Li said seriously: “It’s almost time to have one, even now, when you
pull the oldest out,”

“And then the second child will have to be thirty years old, the further back the
harder it is.”

Claire was ashamed, but still agreed with her mouth and said, “Yes, Auntie Li,
I know, we will do it as soon as possible ……”

After saying that, she gave Charlie another somewhat shy glance, and then
hurriedly turned her eyes back to the phone.
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Aunt Li was in an extraordinarily good mood and couldn’t help but sigh:

“I don’t know what’s wrong with you kids, one is either not married or when
married you don’t want children,”

“I’ve been looking forward to holding your children since five or six years,”

“And I haven’t been able to get what I wanted until now, I’m looking forward to
good news from you two ……”

Charlie said smilingly: “Aunt Li, you can rest assured that we will let you have
your wish as soon as possible!”

Hearing this, Auntie Li was even happier and said: “Good, good, great!”

Auntie Li said, “Charlie, Claire, you two just arrived at the hotel, you must be
very tired, take a good rest first,”

“Auntie will not bother you, when you are finished with the American side of
things, you must remember to come to Vancouver to see Auntie!”

Claire hurriedly said, “Auntie, don’t worry, Charlie and I have agreed that we
will come over to see you as soon as we finish our business here,”

“And we are not in a hurry to go back, so we will stay at your place for a few
more days to keep you company!”

Auntie Li was so relieved that she nodded her head and said, “That’s great!
The house here is very large,”

“And the house Xiaofen and I live in has five bedrooms on the two upper and
lower floors,”
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“So we are worried that it is not lively enough.”

Charlie immediately smiled and said, “Okay, Auntie Li, then it’s a deal.”

“Okay!” Auntie Li said with a smile: “You guys hurry up and get busy, let’s talk
some other time!”

After hanging up the video, Charlie couldn’t help but think back to the text
message just now.

Although he confirmed that Xiaofen was safe and sound, but he still had some
doubts in his heart.

He really couldn’t figure out what the other party’s purpose was in sending this
text message.

If it was for fraud, but why did the other party not continue to contact
themselves?

If it was just for a prank, the level of this prank was more or less poor,

After all, he only needed a video to determine whether Xiaofen was really in
danger.

In doubt, he opened that text message and replied to the other party, “Who
the h3ll are you?”

But unexpectedly, the message sank like a stone into the sea, and there was
never a reply ……
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